Minute of Community Council Meeting

Monday, 18 September, 2017

7.30 pm

Glendaruel Village Hall

Minute of Community Council Meeting

Monday, 24 Nov 20

7.30 pm

via Zoom


	
	Agenda Item
	Minute
	Action

	1
	Present
	Cathleen Russell, Danuta Steedman, Clare Banner, Philip Potter, Charles Dixon-Spain, Kate McEwen

	2
	Apologies
	David Munro, Paul Bulmer

	3
	Declarations of Interest
	DS on Colintraive Village Hall.
CR & DS on the Resilience Team. 
	

	4
	Minutes of last Meeting
	iPad has arrived, and will be delivered to Secretary this week. 
Late submission from the Police from the last meeting, which have been added and marked as ‘Late Submission’ in the minutes. 
Doodlepolls were arranged and Tuesday’s were chosen as the best day for future meetings. 
CGDT AGM has been changed since last meeting to the 13th of December 2020. 
Rest and Be Thankful options – CR write in on CGCC behalf regarding the Council’s preferred options. 
Draft phone list has been completed and delivered. 
CR spoke to Sara McLean re: rat poison, and all now dealt with. 

Proposed:  Charles Dixon-Spain

Seconded: Kate McEwen
	CR to deliver iPad.

	5
	Police Update
	Nil. 
	

	6
	Community Council 



	Financial Report 
As of 24/11/20 we have £19,147.72 (Breakdown of funds: Funds from newsletter £2005 (owe CSDS bills for printing // Admin £3203.32 // hydro scheme £13,208 // still holding £791.40 for Glendaruel Hall.)

Applications for Funding 
a) £48 (1/3 of Zoom) + 40 x £10.00- Zoom Pro account for 1 year – proposed to be split between CR, CGDT and CGCC + 40 x £10.00 prize money. DM to complete application, prize money will be in the form of book tokens of £10.00.

b) Colintraive Village Hall asked for £1000 – want to put a Christmas hamper to each household as cannot hold the Christmas Dinner – approx. 150 households (permanent residents only). Group to double check number of houses. CR raises should be shop local not cash & carry. Agreed to fund. 
c) Children’s Christmas Party – buy presents for local children, decorate tractor and have Santa on board, go around and deliver. Trail of festive lights for community. Total funds requested £1000 (31 children, £15 each, Xmas lights & decoration for transport, tree & stand). Agreed to fund. 

CR mentions ‘Seeds for Hope Scotland’ – wondering about providing a small wildflower seeds to give out to the community – works out at £3 per packet – perhaps something that could be done between Christmas and Easter. CR to investigate further. 


Correspondence 
No correspondence to note.


Transport Meeting: Minutes sent out to the CGCC. Not questions/queries. 

Rest & Be Thankful: CSDS – closed all week, and looks like it’s being closed for reminder of the week. Today a video emerged of the movement on the hill. Asking Council if any further information – no further updates, worst case scenario that could be the end of the road. Current situation puts even more pressure on the recent consultation with options. Council’s view would be concentrating on a proper solution on the current corridor (not just road), landslide problem may not be as bad on the other side of the Glen, however option 5 on the consultation was Councils 10-20 year long term vision. Anything other than the current corridor is going to be a very long process. A tunnel may be the answer, but again would take a long time. Maybe Western Ferries puts on an overnight service – however that does cause a lot of traffic issues at both Hunters Quay and Gourock. 

One of the rural driving posters has been shared and a positive response. Need to keep vigilant, and encourage sharing of these posters to help spread the word. 

Loggers speeding – experiences shared on speeding logging lorries particularly in Clachaig. Take a note of the time, road, and the logging company, and contact the haulage company. 
Colintraive was identified as a speeding problem – they have written 30 on the road and have a sign, but people are still trying to get the ferry. Encourage writing to Douglas Wilson in regards to the speeding in Colintraive, further signage and enforcement required. 

AGM: Council advised that AGM will hold over to next year – South Cowal Community Council is the only one doing a lot at present, many not meeting. 
We will host a vote at the next meeting to vote a Vice Chair and a Treasurer – election at our next meeting. If keen, please make it known. 
	

	6
	Development Trust Update
	AGM will be held on 13th December 2020. Change of date because the Trust wanted to give more time for people to sort out renewing memberships and apply. Plan to have a meet prior to the AGM to make sure we have ratified everyone’s membership. Meeting will be a Zoom webinar.
 
Losing 3 Directors this year – Jim McLuckie, Colin Boyd, Alex McNaughton. All have served very long time and are stepping down. Looking for Directors positively, had queries from at least 3 people who would like to join. If anyone knows anyone, send to Charles Dixon-Spain. 


Exciting year ahead, various funding application, hoping to link Colintraive and Glendaruel by foot/bike path. Hopeful have found a methodology and route, but still talking about. 

Applications in for further covid-19 response – need to reorder the application as wanted to rerun food boxes, but they’ve said no it has to be about recovery and not emergency response. Amber & Charles working through ideas. HIE suggesting things such as PPE installations for village halls. 

Duncan Oxland (dog walker) uses Stronafian forest, a debate about business conducting business in the forest. Talking to Duncan, but now longer going to park up where forestry taking place. 

Loch Lomond and Cowal Way – raised nearly £400k over last 4 years, but as an organisation have tapped all funding sources that we can, so looking to find was to develop not directly through the CGDT. 

KICKSTART scheme, looking to provide graduate jobs 25 hours a week, as a gateway organisation can host any number of individuals, idea we will be able to administer the scheme for any company / employer / potential employer for the local area. Amber working on. Could be exciting for the development trust, essentially free labor in the forest to help make community access. 

Colintraive Hotel currently thinking about it. 
Tea Farm over at Caladh may be another contact. First main harvest 2021, maybe be a good call for Kickstart scheme. 

	

	7
	Councillor’s Report 
	The Council has published a decarbonisation plan. The aim is to achieve net zero carbon emissions by 2045. See https://bit.ly/3qJCKa6 
All off-street car parking charges will be suspended between 11 and 24 December. I know that doesn’t sit well with the decarbonisation plan, but it was thought important to attract customers back to our town centres given it’s been a very poor year for shopkeepers.

Bus services are now operating at about 80% of pre-Covid levels. Passenger numbers are still well below pre-Covid levels. West Coast Motors say they rely on fare income as well as grants from the Council and Scottish Government to cover their costs. Although the Scottish Government have provided an increased amount of grant, this is not enough to cover the cost of providing the pre-Covid level of service. Updated bus timetables are to be posted at bus stops and sent to community councils to put on notice boards.

The Council is holding a consultation to find out people’s views on bus services. This consultation closes to-night. See www.argyll-bute.gov.uk/consultations/public-and-school-transport-review
Thanks to Philip for sending me the advert for a cleaner for the public toilets in Colintraive. I raised this with Human Resources. Philip’s calculations were correct. Human Resources replied that, although they have advertised the job at between £7.50 and £7.95 per hour, if someone is appointed they will be paid the Living Wage of £9.34 per hour.

I was asked about the cost of the Council’s top management. The current organisation chart for the top Council posts is attached. Over the past three years, one Executive Director post and two Heads of Service posts (the tier below Executive Director) and four third-tier posts (the tier below that shown in the chart) have been removed.
	

	8.
	Planning
	Member of public has raised the Rudha Breac proposal in Colintraive, assuming that CGCC are going to object. Planning between other houses on the Old Shore Road on Colintraive. Objections have been going in, would effect wildlife, seen from viewpoint, some of that area is ancient Scottish woodlands, other points raised that it’s to be holiday home(s) but this is not on the application. CGCC don’t have a holiday home policy. 5 objections thus far. 

Another application in for a jetty & boat shed along the shore road from a current homeowner – they own land down by the shore already. 
Something to look into – could the developer’s put in a contribution to the road if they want to build on the land. CR to put in a comment / observation on CGCC behalf regarding increased traffic on an already deteriorated road, a condition that a contribution towards deteriorating infrastructure should be given for the upgrade of the road. 
No objection to boat shed. Would be nice if he would allow locals to use the jetty, gesture to make. 

	

	09
	AOCB
	Mull Rally: Neil Bowring sent PP through details and updated safety plans. PP will look through, and respond accordingly. 

Noted that a part of the rally will take place in Dunoon as well, in an older part of the town. They will be fully racing on closed roads, speed limits only in force on roads that aren’t part of the closed roads. 

PP will go through and make a response, a few queries already including not every marshall point will have a radio, could be up to a mile between radio areas. 

SSE planned maintenance: Outage in December for a full day, a planned outage, query over why would they do this in the middle of December. Letter ‘temporary interruption to your electricity supply’ 16th December 2020 between 9am-4pm’ – not the best time of year, vulnerable people because of COVID can’t offer a place of refuge elsewere. Maybe consider doing these works at a different time of year. 

Penpals: Kilmodan Primary – children would like more contact with the community, missing the tearoom. They will do some letter writing, and send to select members in the community. Tried to pick people who have been shielding/not seeing people, Resilience Team and every person contacted has said would love to receive and respond to the kids. 18 people on the list. 

Online Concert: Come into via zoom, and join in. Could be done in the lead up to New Year. Date TBC. Find people interested in performing. 


	

	10
	DONM
	Tuesday, 26th January 2021 via Zoom 
	


